
Welcome: Welcome to the first edition of the Kilkenny Recreation & Sports Partnership (KRSP) Newsletter. We hope 

that you will enjoy this publication and have the opportunity to get involved in some of our programmes, events and 

courses. We hope to be able to bring you this newsletter on a quarterly basis to review some of the programmes 

delivered and give you a taste of whatôs to come. If you have any comments or would like to contribute to the next 

newsletter. please contact the office. 

 

Operation Transformation:  6 New leaders have been selected, 2 new experts have  

joined the OT team, Series 7 Operation Transformation is on its way. And you can 

start your own operation transformation here in Kilkenny.  
 

Once again, the Irish Sports Council and the 32 Local Sports Partnerships around 

the country will host an Operation Transformation Walk in their county. Last year, 

over 500 people took part in the three walks organised by KRSP around the county. 
 

All walks will be led by experienced walk leader and walkers will get the  

opportunity to enjoy the outdoors in wonderful natural settings. All walks are  

relatively level, approximately 40-50 minutes duration and suitable for all ages and 

abilities. 
 

 

 

ú40M announced by Minister Ring for 2014 round of Sports Capital Programme: A new ú40 million fund for  

important sports capital projects was announced in December by Minister of State for  

Tourism and Sport Michael Ring.  The Sports Capital Programme is the main channel of Government support for  

developing sports facilities and purchasing sports equipment for sports clubs and organisations across Ireland.  
 

The application process will open at 12noon on Fri 17th January and will close at 5pm on Fri 28th February. In order for 

your club/school or organisation to avail of funding YOU MUST BE REGISTERED  with the Dept via their new 

online registration system known as OSCARï even is you have received funding in the past. You may access this  

registration system at www.dttas.ie/sport/english/sports-capital-programme.  
 

Please remember the following dates: 

Open for applications from 12 noon on Friday 17th January ï GRANT SCHEME. 

Closed for registration at 5pm on Friday 7th February - OSCAR. 

Closed for applications at 5pm on Friday 28th February ï GRANT SCHEME. 
 

For further information, contact the Department of Transport, Tourism and Sport .ï Sports Capital Unit on   
064 6627366. 

 

Swimming Programmes Beginning Shortly 
 

Making Waves!: Funded by LEADER, this 7 week Beginners and Improvers Swimming 

Course For Tenage Girls will start on Saturday 26th January at 2pm. The cost per participant is 

just ú5 for the course. To book your place please contact Caitriona 087 9750501 or Connie 086 

7718040. 
 

Swim Coaching: Coaching sessions that will suit swimmers looking to train with a group and 

improve technique, times and increase distances are starting Thursday 16th January in the Wa-

tershed from 9-10pm and running for 10 weeks. The cost is ú75 and places can be booked 

online at www.iregister.ie/krsp. 

 

http://www.dttas.ie/sport/english/sports-capital-programme


Kilkenny Trails Festival 2013: The second Kilkenny Trails Festival ensured that there were plenty of opportunities to 

explore our local environment and natural amenities during the month of September with over 60 events on the calendar. 

The first weekend of the festival kicked off with a canoe trail on the Barrow, a led hill walk on Brandon and a tour of the 

enchanting gardens of Shankill Castle. It was a taste of things to come with something for everyone over the festival. 

The first week also saw the return of the very popular city fit walk series, covering different routes and loops in the city 

led by the  energetic Margaret O Keefe! The Schools Scavenger Hunt devised by Mary White of Blackstairs Eco Trail 

thrilled the first class students from local national schools in the grounds of Kilkenny Castle. 
 

Over the month, highlights of the festival included bat walks along the River Nore, Incredible Edible and Food  

Foraging trails, Archaeology Workshops and tours of the Medieval Walled City. Woodstock, Mount Juliet,  

Jenkinstown and Shankill provided the backdrops for tree walks, picnics and afternoon teas! Tyndall Walking Club  

provided more challenging walks every weekend for the more energetic and experienced walkers, taking in Brandon 

Hill, Mount Leinster, Slievenamon and Mount Alto. The moonlit night hike on Brandon Hill offered an opportunity to 

experience the landscape under the light of the full moon. 

 

A fine autumn day brought great numbers out to Rod and Julie Calder-Pottsô Highbank Organic Farm in  

Cuffesgrange on Sunday for the gathering of all the trails at the Harvest Picnic. Julie CalderïPotts speaking at the end of 

the day said ñit was a great celebration of local food and craft and of all of the trails ò. The atmosphere was magical as 

families and friends gathered and ópicnickedô at the amazing 60 feet of picnic tables that stretched the length of the 

Coach yard: surrounded by stalls of tempting picnic goodies all supplied by local producers. 
 

The orienteering course designed by Pat Healy around the farm, proved really popular with families. The 2km farm track 

gave families great freedom to explore the farm on Watersideôs mountain bikes. Monica Flemingôs mini beast tours  

fascinated the younger children particularly. Harvest Games were held under the arches of the coach yard and children 

were busy all day making faces from decorative squash, playing squash skittles and hunting for monkey nuts in a hay 

óstackô. All this ensured that the day was truly unique and a great finale to the Kilkenny Trails Festival. KRSP look  

forward to see what next yearôs collaboration with Trail Kilkenny will have in store. 
 

Hot Shots Primary School Basketball Blitz: 18 primary 

school teams, from throughout the county, put on a great  

display of basketball in The Watershed on Tuesday, the 

3rd of December. There was lots of dribbling and  

shooting skills on show and the atmosphere was added to 

by the cheering from the enthusiastic spectators. 
 

Super refereeing by some of Loretoôs transition year 

players, Pauline, Marisa, Aoife and Doireann, added to 

the spirited team performances on the day. KRSP and 

Basketball Ireland are looking forward to establishing mini basketball blitzes as a  regular feature on the primary schools 

calendar, over the winter months. If your school is interested in taking part, please contact Joe Byrne from Kilkenny 

Basketball or Caitriona from KRSP. 
 

Nordic Walking In Kilkenny: Following the popularity of the Nordic Waking  

Workshop run as part of Kilkenny Trail Festival, KRSP ran a Nordic Walking  

programme on Thursday nights in October. Over 20 people participated in the  

programme which was delivered by Frank Fahey &, Margaret O Keeffe the  

popular leader of the Trails Festival City Walk Series. 
 

The Kilkenny branch of Arthritis Ireland was delighted the programme ran in  

Kilkenny because of the health benefits of Nordic Walking for people with joint pain. 

Nordic walking is a full-body exercise that's easy on the joints and suitable for all ages 

and fitness levels. 

School Scavenger Hunt with  

Mary White 

The Harvest Festival Picnic Canoe Trail 
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